October 20, 2020
3" Day of The October Term
Maysville, MO

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission
DeKalb County Courthouse, Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner
Garry McFee and County Clerk , Melissa Meek.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Garry McFee and West District
Commissioner, Kyle White welcomed those in attendance with Kyle Carroll leading the group in prayer
followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the agenda. All in favor. Motion
carried. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the minutes with East District
Commissioner, Garry McFee making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

Chet Owen in attendance for today’s meeting.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised the Commission of the procedures she is working on for the November
3" General Election.

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee advised that he and Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll had
attended a TIF meeting in Cameron. Also attending was Chet Owen.

CARES ACT funds were discussed as well as the conference call with the State Treasurer concerning funds.

Sheriff Kasey Keesaman reported on recent calls and discussed the uses his office would have for an
incinerator. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the purchase of an
incinerator for County use. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second. All in favor. Motion
carried.

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss bridge concerns in Grand River
Township, a request for gravel on a road in Grant Township and the shortage of metal culverts from the
supplier.

City Manager, Steve Rasmussen met with the Commission for more discussion on the water line project.
No decision have been made at this time concerning the request made by The Great Northwest Wholesale
Water Commission.

The Commission went to The DeKalb County Historical Society to discuss the rural school projects and take
pictures and present a Historical Rural School sign to the museum.

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission will be
October 20, 2020 at 9 a.m.



